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FINAL BUDGET TONIGHT
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SHIFT IN
Kl F r 11 Q i r p Cleans Up 
iN.r.v..U.o.-1.0.3. Various Items
SET UP

The Budget as it will be Presented 
at the S.R.C. Meeting at 7 P.M.

U.N.B.
Faculty Club 
Organized
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V- • CREDIT
Cash on hand ............
Levies (600 at 12.50) 
Gates .......................

'if-
.......  2,570.00
.......  7,500.00

300.00

<•
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At the second meeting of the Stu­
dent's Representative Council the ap­
plication by Bob Scott and Grant Boun- 
dy to operate the public address system 
at such University functions as require 
use of the P.A. was accented. This ap­
plication was held over from the prev­
ious meeting so that additional study 
could be given it. Some changes were 
made in the conditions of the contract.

An application by Don McPhail to 
act as temporary local I.S.S. Committee 
Chairman was also approved, 
ternational Service Committee along 
with the local N.F.C.Ü.S Committee 
have been rather inert in the last two 
or three years and in an effort to get 
them back on their feet a plan was put 
forward to the Council by Don McPhail. 
The plan that met the Council approval 
is one that calls for amalgamation of 
the local I. S. S. — S. F. C. U. S. Com­
mittees under a single executive. It was 
shown that this would bring about 
certain benefits for the students.

■) N.F.C.U.S. Chairman Colin Harrow­
ing informed the Council that the first 
edition of the N.F.C.U.S. International 
NEWSLETTER had gone to press. 
This publication is to be sent through­
out Canada and the rest of tire world 
to keep students in all corners of the 
globe informed as to what is going on 
on the Canadian campus.

A progress report from the Com­
mittee investigating the fracas at the 
Brunswick Street Bowling Alleys was 
heard and it was learned that the Com­
mittee had been down to the Alleys to 
discuss the matter with the proprietor, 
Mr. Deap. This topic once again receiv­
ed heated discussion as the Council 
strove to place the responsibility.

The S.R.C. also wanted permission 
to the U.N.B. Varsity hockey team to 
participate in the schedule of the Fred­
ericton Commercial Hockey League. 
However, certain limits were imposed 
regarding the amount of ice time the 
S.R.C. will pay for. It was decided 
that the team be given ice time for 
two games and one practice or one 
game and two practices per week.

The Council also decided thrt tenders 
for the concession to sell S.R.C. 
Christmas cards must be in to the 
S.R.C. Office by Wednesday. October 
22. 1952.

<6At a general meeting of the faculty 
on Tuesday, September 30th, a new 
organization came into being: The
University of New Brunswick Faculty 
Club. The result of six months of 
planning and preparation, the Club has 
premises, furniture, a coffee bar, a 
constitution, officers, and, above all, 
a paid-up membership.

In a sense, the Faculty Club is a 
consequence of the growth of the Uni­
versity. For the faculty, this growth 
has meant increasing numbers and dis­
persal, and a tendency towards frag­
mentation into "faculties". Nowhere 
was there a common meeting ground, 
a social centre to draw the faculties 
together and preserve the sense of 
community.

In recognition of the need for such 
a centre, the faculty last spring created 
a committee under Professor W.Y. 
Smith to see what could be done. With 
stood will and gov* works from many 
sources, the club 
Senate of the University eliminated the 
first obstacles by authorizing the use 
of the Observatory, a grant of $525. 
for its refurbishing, and a further grant 
of $500. to assist in furnishing. The 
faculty themselves, at a subsequent 
meeting, approved a general subscrip­
tion to assist in equipping the Club, 
and gave added evidence of their sup­
port in the form of volunteer labor to 
renovate the premises. The University 
lent its carpenters and painters, the 
provincial architect gave advice, and 
local firms gave generous discounts. 
Under the direction of Professor Smith's 
committee the Observatory was made 
ready, serving arrangements were test­
ed during the Summer School and a 
draft constitution and budget were pre­
pared. And on September 30th, the 
Club was born.

Dr. Trueman, who gave valuable sup­
port to the move from its inception, is 
Honorary President. The affairs of the 
Club are directed by a Council, con­
sisting of Professor Smith as President ; 
Professor S.L. Pringle, Vice-President ; 
Professor Frank Milligan, Secretary; 
C. L. Mahan. Treasurer; and Dr. Al­
thea Warren, Professor N. R. Brown, 
Professor R. J. Collier, Dr. G. S. Mac- 
Kenzie, Professor R.H.B. McLaughlin, 
and Dr. F. J. Toole.

Plans for the re-organization of the 
local N.F.C.U.S. and I.S.S. committees 
were advanced and approved in prin­
ciple at the S.R.C. meeting last Thurs­
day.

.......... 10,370.00TOTAL ..........1

DEBIT
Freshman Week . 
Accounts Payable 
Budgets ............

In an attempt to streamline these 
two groups, and to provide more of 
the facilities which they can offer to 
the students of U.N.B., the present 
proposal will revamp the entire present 
systems and establish a single new 
body to carry out the functions of 
these two groups locally, and to pro­
vide many new services to the U.N B.

y a
300.00

......  1,570.00
.....  6,170.79 ■ vV

The In-

8,040.79TOTALvc'.

......... 10.370.00

.........  8,040.79

.........  2,329.21

Credit ..........................
Debit ............................
SURPLUS ....................

SUMMARY OF BUDGETS
SRC. ..........................
Brunswickan ..........................
I.S.S. ..........................
N.F.C.C.S...................................
Social Committee .................
Radio Club ..........................
A.A.A. ..........................
Men's Basketball .................
Ladies' Basketball .................
Hockey .....................
Soccer ......................... .
Canadian Football ................
Tennis ......................... .
Special ......................... .
Debating ..........................
Track (Supp. Budget) ........

campus.
The change has been suggested by 

Colin Harrowing, N.F.C.U.S. Chairman ; 
Don McPhail, who was appointed temp- 

l.S.S. Chairman at last week's

■
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meeting until the proposed alteration is 
effected, Joanne Corbin and Bob San-

J \

253.00
1,350.00

68.00*

172.90*
415.00*

-
som.

- • Further consideration and discussion 
of ways and means of effecting the 
necessary changes will be undertaken 
at a meeting to be held in the Forestry 
Building on Tuesday, October 21. Per­
sons who are interested in this revision 
or in undertaking any of the projects 
mentioned below are invited to attend. 
Freshmen and Sophomores who desire 
an opportunity to become active in 
student affairs are particularly request­
ed to be at the meeting.

The revision has been brought about 
by the complete inability of the present 
scheme to provide any concrete benefit 
to U.N.B. in return for the monies 
paid out during the last few years. 
The Committtees on the other campi 

(Continued on page 6)
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became a reality. The• 6.

52.20
.

773.40
365.94v,

■

88.81
769.00 
622.72 
812.77
22.10*

244.07
212.00

8.85 v-v

TOTAL................ 6,170.79\

* Budgets already passed by S.R.C. since funds needed immediately.
This does not include Badminton and Tennis (M.I.A.U. Meet) 

budgets which were tabled since the team managers were not 
present at the preliminary budget meeting to defend their budgets.

The above surplus does not include the $2,000.00 debt owed by 
the Year Book to University Press of N.B., incurred during the 
past several years.

a Co-Eds for 
R.C.A.F. Reserve,*■

K'-
Air Force activity on the campus will 

be vigorously stepped up as a result 
of three major developments in the 
University Reserve Training Plan 
(U.R.T.P.). All three are likely to 
boost the already high morale of the 
present group of R.C.A.F. reservists, 
though what will appeal most to the 
Co-ed element is the announcement by 
Flight-Lieutenant R.E.D. Cattley that he 
has secured a quota for three girl stu­
dents to join the boys, under the same 
conditions of training and pay, in the 
Administrator, and Supply Branches . .
. with the possibility of additions to 
this quota.

The present group, numbering sixteen 
plus the intake for the current academic 
year has been officially established as 

Squadron of which the former Air 
Liaison Officer, F-L Cattley, is desig­
nated Commanding Officer. This, at 
the moment of writing, constitutes a 
purely technical change. Recruiting will 
continue as heretofore for the three- 
year Summer Training programme and 
two other schemes.

What, however will give real life to 
the new squadron will be the acqu­
isition of quatters permitting admin­
istration and the conduct of a full- 
scale winter training programme If 
current negotiations between the Ser­
vice and the University bear fruit there 
will shortly be accomodation for a 
Resident Staff Officer and a clerk- 

continued on page 6)
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Engineers Underway
The first meeting for this year of 

the U.N.B. Engineering Society was 
held last week in the Civil Engineer­
ing Building with Societv President 
Earl Bryenton in the chair. Highlight 
of the meeting was a talk by Dr. E.O 
Turner on the history and objective of 
the Society. At the same time he pas­
sed on advice to the Engineers present.

Selection of Committee Chairmen was 
the next item of business followed by 
the initiation of a number of freshmen 
into the Society. The Initiation was 
carried outin the traditional manner.

A report was given by James Calkin 
on the Annual Meeting of the Engineer­
ing Institute of Canada held at Van­
couver last May.

Following the completion of business 
the Engineers retired to Ma Bailey’s for 
refreshments.

R.C.N. in the fields of electronics and 
communications.

di Cenzo Awarded 
Athlone Fellowship

p

't

NOTICES
Colin D. di Cenzo, U.N.B. Electrical 

Engineering Graduate, Class ’52, and 
member of the permanent force of the 
Royal Canadian Navy has been unani­
mously selected over keen competition 
to receive an Athlone Fellowship. The 
Fellowship is awarded annually by Her 
Majesty's Government in the United 
Kingdom to enable engineering students 
to continue training in the U.K. for a 
period of two years upon the under­
standing that the holder must return to 
Canada to follow his career. The holder 
of such a Fellowship may obtain works 
training in one or more approved in­
dustrial organizations or post graduate 
studies in a U.K. University, college or 
research establishment. A combination 
of these first two may be had or a 
fourth option giving research in a U.K. 
university leading to the degrees of 
M.Sc. or Ph. D. may be chosen.

The R.C.N. has permitted di Cenzo 
to accept this Feiowship and has 
transported he and his family to Eng­
land.

r>Tenders for the concession to sell stu­
dents Representative Council Christmas 
Cards are being called for. All tenders 
must be in the S.R.C. Office by Wed­
nesday, October 22.
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AStudent Centre 

Plans Furthered
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L:Sophomore Notice
Applications are invited from eligible 

sophomores for the Dr C. C. Jones 
Memorial Scholarship.

Only sophomores who received a first 
division mark on their freshman mathe­
matics last spring are eligible. Sopho­
mores who already hold a major scholar­
ship are ineligible.

The award will be made later this 
month. It was established in 1950 by 
the Associated Alumni, and is valued 
at $250.00:

Application forms may be obtained 
from Jack Murray, alumni secretary, 
whose office is on the second floor of 
the Arts Building:

The deadline for the return of com­
pleted applications is October 20:

During the summer and early fall 
two sets of preliminary drawings of the 
floor plan of the new Student Centre 
have been 
gestions and recommendations have 
been made to architect Neil Stewart 
regarding changes. It is hoped that a 
third set of drawings will be completed 
later this month so that the- can be 
presented to a meeting of Associated 
Alumni and Alumnae Society members 
at which time they will be gone over 
once again with the architect. If the 
floor plans are given the green light 
the architect will be instructed to go 
ahead with detailed plans. It is ex­
pected that these plans will be ready 
in time to call for tenders so that ex­
cavation can start as soon as the frost 
is out of the ground in the spring.
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The U.N.T.D. Staff Officer wishes 
to have it pointed out that recruits will 
be accepted for the U.N.B. Division 
of the U.N.T.D. until October 17th. 
The U.N.T.D. is anticipating a very 
good year.
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It is felt that di Cenzo's taking this 

course will make him invaluable to thet
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